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PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
WALLINGFORD TOWN HALL
ROOM 315
45 SOUTHMAINSTREET
WALLINGFORD, CT 06492
Wednesday, August 17, 2022
6:30 P.M.

MINUTES
PRESENT: Chairman Robert Beaumont; Commissioners Patrick Birney and Joel Rinebold;
Director Richard Hendershot; Electric Division General Manager Tony Buccheri; Electric
Division Business Office Manager Marianne Dill; Water and Sewer Divisions General Manager
Neil Amwake; and Recording Secretary Bernadette Sorbo
Absent — None
Members of the public — None

Mr. Beaumont called the Meeting to order at 6:30 P.M., and the pledge of Allegiance was
recited.

1. Pledge of Allegiance

2. Consent Agenda
a. Consider and approve meeting Minutes of August 2, 2022
Motion to Approve the Consent Agenda
Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

3. Items Removed from Consent Agenda - None
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4. Discussion and Action: Approval of the Director’s Report for the Month of July
2022

Mr. Birney requested an update on the conference calls from July 1 and July 15 with ENE staff
and Craig Kieny.

Mr. Hendershot stated that the conference calls with ENE staff and Craig Kieny were to review
market prices for future energy, pricing trends, and market conditions, and discuss strategy for
hedging the remainder of the 2023 portfolio. WED is currently hedged at 70% and will need to
get to 90% by the end of the year.

Mr. Beaumont referenced Item No. 4-101, Water Contract 38 and questioned if this was going to
be bid in Fall of 2023?

Mr. Amwake stated that this is correct. There will be a project 38.1 and a project 38.2, as the
funding was split across two fiscal years. Two of the streets will be funded in FY 2022-2023 and
the other two streets will be funded in FY 2023-2024. The municipal sector requires 100% of
the budgeting available to bid a project. The WWD will not be able to award this project until
after July 1, 2023.

Mr. Birney requested an update on the rainfall and the reservoir levels.

Mr. Amwake stated that for August, WWD is approximately 2.8% above historical average.
Looking at the usage, Wallingford would have approximately another 75-90 days without any
rain before the advisory level is reached. If looking at the full effective impoundment of the
reservoir system there would be approximately one year of water. Wallingford is in a good
position.

Motion to Approve the Director’s Report for the Month of July 2022
Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

5. Discussion: WPCF Upgrades Project
Mr. Amwake updated the Commission on the construction of the WPCF Project.
In regards to the overall project the Town, the Contractor and the Engineer con™” e to review
and complete punch list items, including construction details such as wiring and equipment
labeling, touch up painting and housekeeping. The System Integrator continues to finalize the

SCADA user interface screens based on input from WSD staff.

At the Anaerobic Basin, optimization of the flow pattern through the AB continues.















